
 
 

 

 

8th September 2023 

 

 
Dear Parent / Carer 

 

 
I would like to welcome all our students back to a new year at LIS.  We have had a positive 
start to the year so far with good attendance and positive attitudes. 
 
Feedback from the last couple of days has shown a few issues with uniform, so I would be 
grateful if you could remind your child of the uniform policy (which can be found on our 
website). 
Although many of our students may not agree, wearing a uniform sets the scene; it places 
students in a 'working environment' mindset and helps them separate their home and school 
life. Over the years we have seen a link between students who regularly fail to wear full 
uniform with those who do not feel they want to be a part of the Little Ilford community - if 
this is the case, please do contact me to see how we can help. 
 
In order to ensure our students are focused on their learning, makeup, false eyelashes or 
false nails are not allowed. Dyed hair or braids that are not of natural hair colour, are not 
allowed. We understand these do cost money to remove so please ensure your child has 
these removed before coming to school. 
 
Just a reminder, blazers are compulsory but jumpers are not.  In the hot weather we have 
given students permission to remove their blazer once in school, however they do need to 
bring it to school and wait for the message to be shared. Students who are uncomfortable 
taking their jumper off should see the safeguarding team who will discuss their concerns with 
them. 
 
If you are struggling financially to supply your child with the correct uniform please let us 
know, we have pre-loved items and we have a hardship fund that may be able to support. 



 
 

 

 

 
If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

Ms N Ahmed 
Deputy Headteacher / Designated Safeguarding Lead 
 


